

The Zimmer's serving in Puerto Rico And The West Indies

Training Nationals to serve Him

Dear Praying Friends,

Sent from: **Faith Baptist Church** 500 W. Lee Rd Taylors, S.C. 29684

Serving with:

Calvary Baptist Bible
College
PO Box 3990
Carolina, P. R. 00984

Sent through:
World Wide New
Testament Baptist
Mission
PO Box 725
Kings Mtn, N.C. 28086

Family Web Site: www.zimmerfamily.org

Email gwzimmer@ zimmerfamily.org Cell 787-565-5705

Catolina, P. 15, 00504

We are well into the second semester now, and seeing God's blessing in the ministry here. This semester I am teaching: Remedial English, General Epistles, 1st and 2nd year Greek (Mon. Wed. Fri.), and English as a second Language 8:30 till noon (Tues. Thur.). I also preach in College chapel once or twice a month. We have had some interesting visits on Monday nights as we go with one of the single teachers to visit her student's parents. Last Monday, I was able to share the Gospel to a Catholic husband and a Jewish wife. This is one of the ways Calvary Ministries reaches some of the parents. Some of the parents have started to attend on Sunday morning.

We finished our Missions Conference with great preaching by evangelist Tom Farrill. The Lord blessed tremendously, with many decisions for salvation, and many for surrender to the Lord for service. It was a blessing to be used by the Lord to lead some to Christ who were touched by the preaching, and to pray with others who wanted to make things right with God.

We also just finished a men's retreat with Evangelist Ron Hood, who challenged us in Scripture memory, and purity of life.

We are in good health and praise the Lord for the opportunity to serve Him in this way.

I am still working maintenance in the afternoons until 4 pm sometimes 5:30 pm. I work with the college students, teaching them by "on the job training" in electrical, air conditioning and refrigeration; also repair of power tools, electric and gasoline, so that they graduate with some useful skills that they will need as they serve the Lord with their lives.

Thank you for your continued support in prayer and finances without which we would not be able to serve Him here.

In His Service

Georg and Opal Zimmer